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BACKING AMERICA'S BEET AND CANE FARMERS

Via E-Mail - 2 pases

The Honorable Ted McKinney
Under Secretary for Trade and Foreign
Agricultural Affairs
U.S. Department ofAgriculture
1400 Independence Ave., SW
Washington, D.C. 20250
[Via Email: led.mckinney(a),osec. usda.sovl

November 19,2019

The Honorable Bill Northey
Under Secretary for Farm Production and
Conservation
U.S. Department of Agriculture
1400 Independence Ave., SW
Washington, D.C. 20250
[Via Email: bill.northev(a),osec.usda.gov]

Dear Under Secretary McKinney and Under Secretary Northey,

On behalf of America's sugarbeet and sugarcane growers, processors, and refiners, we thank you
for your careful management of the zero-cost U.S. sugar policy.

As the November WASDE reported, U.S. sugar producers have undergone, or are still
experiencing, a difficult harvest. Sugarbeet growers in several states have had to abandon large
portions of their fields. Louisiana cane growers dealt with freezing temperatures for a few hours
last week and are awaiting an accurate measure of damage, if any, to the portion of the crop that
remains in the fields. In the interim the cool, dry weather prevailing in South Louisiana is exactly
what the crop needed.

Though many of our farmers are hurting badly, American consumers have no reason to fear any
sugar shortages in the U.S. market.

U.S. cane and beet sugar stocks are high. The November WASDE put 2019/20 beginning stock
levels at a more-than-adequate 14.5% of use and there is no evidence of shortage in the final
quarter of 2019.

The 2019/20 ending stocks/use ratio forecast of 10.5% is deceptively low. The Suspension
Agreements with Mexico call for an adjustment to 13.5% in the December WASDE, and that
should be easily achievable. Based on the November WASDE estimates, USDA would need to
increase imports by 371,000 short tons to reach the 13.5% threshold. Any such increase should
occur after the December WASDE, following the procedure prescribed in the Suspension
Agreements, subject to the limitations on type of sugar and polarity.

According to the WASDE, Mexico has more than enough sugar on hand to satisfy additional
U.S. needs. USDA has predicted Mexico would export about 750,000 short tons, raw value, of
surplus sugar onto the world market in 2019/20. Mexico would, no doubt, be enthusiastic about
the opportunity to sell this surplus sugar, instead, to the United States.




